Dorset County Council May 2018 Report 
Bovington & Bere Regis School
More than £3M is being invested in education for children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) in Dorset. Dorset County Council’s Cabinet has recently agreed to spend just over £2M – plus a £1M grant from central Government – catering for children with complex communication needs. However, the costs will be fully recouped over a short period of time.
 

This includes a new purpose-built school in Bovington for September 2020. Funded by the Education and Skills Funding Agency, it will provide places for 160 children with autism, as well as social, emotional and mental health needs. The school will support pupils from Dorset, Bournemouth and Poole. This will provide an essential service to the Community whilst saving considerable time money and effort as many of these pupils are currently transported a considerable distance for their education, many out of County altogether. The old school in Bere Regis will be used in the interim from September 2019 for one year with up to 40 pupils being housed there before they transfer to the new school in Bovington. Not only is this good news educationally but it will provide an injection into the economies of both Bere Regis and Bovington with a large number of ancillary jobs and services being required to support the schools.
Boundary Review
We are conducting a boundary review to coincide with the elections to the single rural authority in May 2019. The proposals are currently being worked up and will be presented to government and will then be the subject of a public consultation from 3rd July to 27th August of this year. If agreed it will be announced by September or October 2018 in time for the 2019 elections. There are currently over 200 Councillors, District and County, and the proposal is to reduce them to 82 which is double the number of existing County councillors. All wards will be brand new and there will be an aim to have single member wards where possible. Average electorate will be 3757 per ward. The three key criteria are electoral equality of voters, Community cohesion, and effective governance; however, it appears that the first is by far the most important. As soon as I know of the consultation details I will publicise them.
Minerals Consultation
DCC has submitted the Minerals and Waste Plans. Having been formally submitted, the Mineral Sites Plan and Waste Plan will be subjected to an independent examination to be conducted by the Planning Inspectorate. This is likely to take place in September 2018. Further details about the hearing sessions will be made available on the DCC website once a date has been confirmed.

The Mineral Sites Plan identifies specific locations for sand and gravel, crushed rock, ball clay, Purbeck Stone, other building stone and a site for the provision of recycled aggregates. An aggregates area of search is also proposed which will facilitate additional supply, providing certain criteria are met. In addition, the Plan also proposes the allocation of the Puddletown Road Policy Area, facilitating better integrated mineral working and longer-term, improved management of mineral sites, after extraction is finished and they have been restored. 

The Waste Plan, once adopted, will establish the vision, objectives and spatial strategy for the development of waste management facilities in Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole up to 2033. The Waste Plan contains thirteen site allocations for new and improved waste management facilities to meet the needs of Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole. In addition, the Plan contains a series of detailed policies that will be used when determining future planning applications for waste development.

Copies of submission documents (prefix MSPSD and WPSD) are available to view online at the County Council's website via the following link www.dorsetforyou.com/mineral-sites and www.dorsetforyou.com/waste-plan. 

Rail timetable Consultation
The response from the rail company has been to almost completely reverse their planned changes which included reducing the number of London bound trains stopping in Purbeck. The details are on the South Western web site listed below.
 
www.southwesternrailway.com/timetableconsultation
Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come around to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor
